

Office of the Prime Minister

Prime MinisterMinister for National Security and Intelligence
Minister of Tourism

Minister Responsible for Ministerial Services

2 APR 2015

William Howard

Email: fyi-request-2549-86a2813c@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Howard

Official Information Request Relating to Communications from the PM to the Remuneration Authority

I refer to your Official Information Act request of 5 March 2015 for "all correspondence that the Right Honourable Prime Minister John Key has made to the Remuneration Authority while serving as Prime Minister of the country, and the replies to that communication if available".

The deadline for responding to your request is being extended until 28 April 2015 under section 15A of the Official Information Act. The extension of time is necessary because consultation is needed before a proper response to your request can be made. If your request is completed before 28 April 2015, a response will be sent to you as soon as possible.

You are entitled to ask the Ombudsman to review this decision under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act.

Yours sincerely

Wayne Eagleson
Chief of Staff